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The Board of Directors of the Emergency Communications District (ECD) of Nashville and Davidson County met in regular session at the Metro Emergency Communications Center, 2060 15th Avenue South.  Chair Cleo Duckworth called the meeting to order at 3:00p.m. and presided over the meeting with the following board  members present:  Susan Mattson, Buford Tune, Jim Graves, Eliud Trevino, Wayne Tucker, William Johnson, Ruby Baker, and Joe Sweat.  Others present included:  Mark Lynam and Larry Law (ECD Admin); Duane Phillips, Bruce Sanschargrin, Dwayne Vance, Lisa Fulton, Michelle Peterson, and Tim Watkins (ECC Dept), Pat Nolan (Dye, Van Mol & Lawrence), Senator Joe Haynes (Legal Counsel), and Aida Hughes.

Minutes
Mr. Graves made a motion for the Board to accept the minutes from the March 15, 2012 meeting.  Mr. Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.

Reschedule May ECD Board Meeting
Ms. Duckworth asked that the date of the May 17th ECD Board meeting be changed to May 24th.  There were no objections from other board members.

Employee Appreciation Banquet
Ms. Duckworth thanked Angie Milliken, Lisa Fulton, and all those involved for the outstanding job that they did with putting together this year’s employee appreciation banquet.  

Financial Report
Mr. Lynam went over the March 2012 financial report with board members.  He reported that income for March was $293,042 and expenses were $290,025 leaving us with a net gain of $3.017 for the month.  Our checking account balance at the end of March was $667,596 and our LGIP account balance was $7,287,186. 

ECD Budget for 2013
Mr. Lynam went over the proposed FY13 budget that he had prepared with help from various members of the ECC Department.  The proposed budget for fiscal year 2013 contains $3,614,800 for normal operating expenses and $2,964,900 for capital improvements.  The total amount of the 2013 budget is $6,579,700.  After discussion ended Ms. Mattson made a motion to accept the proposed budget.  Mr. Sweat seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.  Mr. Lynam stated that the proposed budget will now be submitted to the Clerk’s Office who will distribute it to the Mayor’s Office and Council.  A public hearing will be held in June at which time the ECD Board can officially adopt the budget. (Copy of proposed budget for 2013 is submitted with minutes).

Training Requests
Ms. Fulton presented the following items for the Board’s approval:

Training Classes
4418.05		CTO 2-Day Training Update – Murfreesboro, TN
		(6 attendees @ $259 each)			             		$  1,554.00
		Misc Items 
Guardian Tracking – Personnel Records Mgmt.	System		$  9,103.00
		Lactation Room Supplies (Chair, Clock, Fridge)			$  3,000.00
							             		Total    $ 13,657.00 


Mr. Sweat made a motion for the Board to approve the training requests.  Mr. Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.

Technology Requests
Tim Watkins informed the Board that the Sheriff’s Dept has made a request to connect to our CAD system.  The Sheriff’s Dept would use the CAD system as a safety measure to better assist their personnel who serve warrants, transport prisoners, and assist the Metro Police Dept.  If this request is granted the Sheriff’s Dept would purchase their own software licenses and pay their own maintenance costs on the licenses.  Mr. Watkins stated that their usage would have minimal impact on the system’s resources.  Ms. Duckworth was concerned about liability issues and felt that a memorandum of understanding (MOU) was needed to protect the ECD.  Senator Haynes stated that the Sheriff’s Dept personnel would also have to be properly trained in the operation of the CAD system.  It was decided that an MOU should be drawn up by the ECC Dept and Sheriff’s Dept and then given to Senator Haynes for review and final approval.  As discussion ended Mr. Tune made a motion that we allow the Sheriff’s Dept to use the CAD system after an MOU is put in place.  Mr. Sweat seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by voice vote.  Ms. Duckworth asked that the MOU be distributed to all board members to review.  If a board member had any concerns about with the MOU we would come back for further discussion.

Public Awareness Update
Mr. Nolan went over the 911 call analysis report for March.  He also provided reports showing the number of Rescue Rex shows that have been booked for this fiscal year and the school appearance schedules for April and May. He stated that the second round of the quality assurance surveys should be started soon and that the report should be complete by the end of this fiscal year.  He also mentioned that his company won a certificate of merit award in the multicultural division of the Parthenon Awards competition for work that they did for the ECD.    

ECC Director Report
Chief Phillips reported on the following:
· Chief Phillips made a presentation to the Citizen’s Police Academy.  ECD Board member Ruby Baker was a member of that class.
· In anticipation of filling several positions the ECC Dept is in the process of establishing a new hire list.  Orientations and Criticall testing is currently taking place.
· The ECC Dept attended the Mayor’s budget hearing on March 26th.  They had to submit a budget showing a 2% reduction for next year.  The reduction consisted of 5 employees and $20,000 in T1 telephone lines which the ECD will take over.  In addition to the reduction Chief Phillips asked for nine new positions (4 dispatchers for the Madison Precinct, 3 additional supervisors, 1 supervisor to administer CALEA, and 1 additional CAD person.
· Fire Chief Halford has retired.  Billy Lynch will function as the interim Fire Chief.
· ECC employees enjoyed the banquet and other functions that took place during Telecommunicator Week.
· ECC employee Denise Grant received an award at the most recent Police Awards Ceremony.
· Employees will work at the backup center during the weekend of the Music City Marathon due to the race route being near the Compton Center. .
· ECC upper management personnel will attend a supervision course at Montgomery Bell State Park during the dates of May 21-23.  The course is being sponsored and paid for by the Police Dept.

Adjournment
Upon proper motion and second the meeting adjourned at 4:20 P.M. 


Minutes submitted by Mark Lynam 


